
21st Century  
After School Education and Safety 

Program for Teens (ASSET’s) 
 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO APPLY 

 
 

The Long Beach Unified School District (LBUSD) is providing this notice of intent to  
apply for the 21st Century After School Safety and Enrichment for Teens and Community 

Centers grants.  The application is due on or before November 13, 2018.   
This notice outlines LBUSD’s plan for submitting the application through the California 
Department of Education. This notice identifies LBUSD as the Local Education Agency 

responsible for submitting the application for funding. 
 

LBUSD operates an expanded learning program known as Winners Reaching Amazing 
Potential (WRAP) at fifty-six K-12 school sites across the district.  The program provides 

students with academic enrichment, homework help, physical activity and  
a nutritious snack at no cost to students or families.    

 
The 21st Century After School Safety and Enrichment for Teens and Community Learning 

Centers funding is currently used to fund afterschool program sites in LBUSD.   
WRAP sites have a high demand to service more students.  LBUSD intends to apply for 

funding for the 2019-20 school year to continue to serve the maximum number of students 
possible in this free, daily expanded learning program.   

 
Further information can be obtained from the WRAP Office at  

(562) 997-8000 X7172. 
                           
 
 
                                                                                 Approved: LBUSD EACCR, Deborah DeDen 


